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Dear Parents and Carers 
 
This week has been all about clubs! It was great to see the clubs 
up and running again, and I had lots of compliments, particularly 
from the new football coach Ewan, who said they Year 5 & 6 
group were amazing! We have been busy behind the scenes 
booking ourselves onto sports leagues and festivals which will be 
great for providing enrichment opportunities for our children. 
Nearer the time we will be asking if there are any parents who 
may be able to come and support at these matches so that we 
can maximise the number of children we are able to take.  
 
We have been looking at lunchtimes and how we can better use 
the spaces now that the field is out of action. We will be trialing 
an idea in the middle of next week, where KS2 and EYFS / KS1 
will be outside at different times. The benefit of this is that we 
can use one playground purely for sport and on the other one 
they can have access to other toys. It means there will be less 
children in one space and more things to do! All children will still 
get the same amount of outdoor play as before. Once we have 
trialled it, we will share more information.  
 
Have a great weekend! 
 
Nichola Smith 
Headteacher 



Remember – safeguarding is  everyone’s 

responsibility 

If you have a safeguarding concern, please 

contact Nichola Smith (Designated 

Safeguarding Lead) at 

nsmith@alverton.tpacademytrust.org or, if 

it is out of school hours, please contact the 

Multi Agency Referral Unit on 0300 1231 

116;  

E-mail: 

multiagencyreferralunit@cornwall.gov.uk  

THIS IS OUR 

 

HELP YOUR SHELF 

 

How it Works 

 

It’s all free. 

 

Take what you need, 
whenever you need it. 

 

No Questions Asked – No Judgements Made 

 

Give what you can if you would like to. 

Donations wanted 
Our Help Your Shelf is looking 
rather bare. If you are able to 
bring in any non-perishable 
food items, cleaning products 
or toiletries, we would be very 
grateful. These will all go to 
helping our families and 
community. Thank you very 
much. 

School lunches 
 

The same menu is continuing until 
October half term. Please order in 
advance using the Aspens Select site and 
before 9am at the latest on the morning 
your child would like the meal. If you 
forget to order, Aspens can only offer 
your child tomato pasta and not a choice 
of meals. 

Clubs 

Advance notice 

Drama Club will NOT be on for Year 

5 on Thursday 2nd and Thursday 

9th October. Only Year 6 should 

attend on those dates. 

PE for Lanyon 

Next week Lanyon’s PE days will be 

Monday and Wednesday not 

Monday and Thursday. 

Year 6 London meeting 

If your child is interested in going 

to London next July, please come 

to a meeting on Wednesday 24th 

September at 3.15pm in Kenidjack 

classroom. You will be given lots of 

information and can ask any 

questions you may have. 

mailto:multiagencyreferralunit@cornwall.gov.uk


We had a fantastic visit from author Jennifer Davy on Monday who 

shared her fabulous book Chloe and the Bright Idea. The children 

were really engaged and asked some brilliantly thoughtful questions 

too! For more information about Jennifer’s work head to her website 

https://www.chloetales.co.uk/ and if you missed out on a book but 

would still like one she’ll be happy to arrange this if you get in 

contact.  

Individual and family photos  

Hatchbox Photographers will be in school on Monday 22nd 

September to take individual and family photos. If you have siblings 

at our nursery and/or at secondary school and would like them 

photographed together, please come to reception and queue up in 

the hall from 8.30am. Children with siblings in the school will be 

photographed together during the day. 

Please ensure your child wears their smartest uniform that day. 

Children in Puffins, Lanyon and Kenidjack should bring their PE kit in 

to change into after having their photos taken. 

https://www.chloetales.co.uk/


October Half Term Holiday Club 
 
Woodland Nursery will be running a holiday club during the October 
half term for children in Reception class and Year 1 only. As spaces are 
limited, please reach out to Kayla via the FAMLY app or email if you’d 
like to secure a place for your child.  
 
Time: 8.00 am - 4.00 pm  
 
Dates: Wednesday 22nd October - Friday 31st October (please note, 
Monday 27th October is already fully booked)  
 
Cost: £35, with additional fees for extended hours and cooked lunch.  
 
For more details, don't hesitate to chat with Kayla! 
Email: woodlandnursery@alverton.tpacademytrust.org 
Phone: 01736 351135 

Is anybody else out there suddenly missing summer? One day it was still sunny 
and warm with lovely blue skies and then the next day autumn had arrived 
with no messing and no looking back. It’s suddenly damp, windy and getting 
dark. Most of you know by now how hard I find this time of year, though I am 
better than I used to be. I have to work hard not to be sad and gloomy to stay 
smiling when the alarm goes off and it's still dark. And I’m a grown up (sort of). 
Small children find it hard too, don’t they? Some wake up ridiculously early, 
others could sleep the day away and it’s hard as a parent/carer to find the right 
balance between enough sleep, not getting up too early, going to bed to get 
enough sleep and getting it just right for their little bodies and brains. New 
teachers, new classes, new routines, all make children more tired than ever, 
and you guys have to try to make the 
best of things when the going gets 
tough. But you are tough cookies and 
you can do all that you need to do. One 
of the things you can do is come and 
chat with me over a nice cuppa. I’m 
here. Always. Much love, Mrs Daylak 
xxxx  





0300 123 3393 

0808 802 6666 

0344 411 1444 

Penzance CTIPA Foodbank 

The CTIPA Foodbank in Penzance provides food for 
anyone in need. If their support would be helpful to 
you, just phone Veryan or Adele in the office in 
confidence on 01736 364087 and they can phone the 
Foodbank for you who will be able to help. 
The Foodbank are extremely busy at the moment and 
are very grateful for any donations. 

 

www.mind.org.uk 

0300 123 3393 





 

There is a lot of help and advice available to help you keep your children safe online. Have a look at the 

Online Safety section of our website for lots of useful information and links  http://www.alverton.org.uk/

website/online_safety_for_families/246722.  Your child’s teacher will also always be happy to talk to you 

about online safety.  

http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/online_safety_for_families/246722
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/online_safety_for_families/246722


STARS OF THE WEEK 
Little Foxes  Tristan for fantastic playing alongside his friends  

Little Owls  Sonny for settling in so well & always having a smile on his face 

Puffins  Erikk  Perseverance: for never giving up & giving everything a go 

Owls   Ruby  Responsibility: for trying her absolute best to follow our school rules 

Kingfishers  Tilly  Kindness:  for her kindness to her classmates 

Trencrom  Rosie  Enthusiasm: for fantastic writing & being super focused 

Lanyon  Toni-Rose Enthusiasm: for always following the school rules & trying her best  

Kerris   River  Enthusiasm: for incredible work in Maths this week 

Bodrifty  Kitto  Enthusiasm: for a fantastic start to Year 5  

Bosigran  Millie J Enthusiasm: for always working hard & doing it with a lovely smile  

Kenidjack  Sid  Enthusiasm: for his enthusiasm & always wanting to challenge himself 

Lunchtime Star Matilda J for always being a lovely helpful & kind friend 

Breakfast Club Star Wilbur M  for beautiful manners & a cheeky smile 

    Morvah for being such a kind friend & helping to tidy up 

    Ruby Se for being such a kind friend & helping to tidy up 

    Evie H for being such a kind friend & helping to tidy up 

DIARY DATES 

Monday 22nd September Hatchbox individual & family photos (main 

school) 

Thursday 9th October 

9.30am 

Harvest Festival in the hall  

Followed by coffee & cake in aid of the 

Foodbank 

Monday 13th - Thursday 16th October 

3.30-6pm 

Parents evening meetings - clubs cancelled 

Please book online. Letter to follow 

Monday 20th & Tuesday 21st October INSET Days - school closed 

Wednesday 22nd - Friday 31st October Autumn half term holiday 

Monday 3rd November 

8.45am 

School opens  




